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14 December 2011

Congratulations to the Class of 2011 on a fine set of HSC results. The results, that this cohort has achieved clearly
reflects the comprehensive and diverse nature of our enrolments, with many of our students achieving personal
best results.

Students who performed exceptionally well were Erin Thornton, Steffi Benz, Lisa Hourn, Joel Sedorenko and Ella
Rowe. These students are to be congratulated for their hard work and discipline as the results they achieved were
not purely the result of natural ability. This is something that many of our aspiring students in Years 7 — 10 could
learn from as they prepare for Years 11 and 12.

Congratulations also to Joel Sedorenko and Nicholas Systermans-Powers, whose Major Design Projects were
nominated for selection for the 2011 HSC Industrial Technology showcase. This is an outstanding achievement
and we now await the selection panel’s final decision.

| was pleased to see that all of our subject areas performed well, but worthy of note are the following subject
areas; Biology, Business Studies, Industrial Technology, Legal Studies, Mathematics, Modern History, History
Extension, Music 1, Senior Science, Society and Culture and Textiles and Design all of whom had students achieve
top band responses. The results achieved by our students in these areas could not have been achieved without
the support of a dedicated set of teachers and to you the staff of Arndell Anglican College we thank you for all the
effort you placed into these students over the course of their time here at Arndell.

ATAR results will be available to our students from Thursday 15 December and if there are any concerns or
questions from our students regarding their ATAR results then they should contact Mrs Lynn Gillen Director of
Curriculum, who will be available to deal with them.

As usual a comprehensive analysis of the HSC and ATAR results for 2011 will be provided to the college community
in early February once the New Year has commenced.

Once again, well done to the Class of 2011 on achieving the results that you did and | hope you will now
commence the next chapter of your life with much confidence.

Regards,
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Mr Gareth Leechman
MA MEd MACE MACEL
Headmaster
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